# SUPERVISOR'S MEETING October 10, 2013

The Jackson Township Supervisors held their regular meeting at 8:00 a.m. at the Jackson Township Municipal Building. Members present were Supervisors Bruce Baker, John Wallet and Solicitor Bill Barbin. Secretary-Treasurer / Manager Dave Hirko and Supervisor Mark Westrick was unable to attend. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bruce Baker with the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

**Board Roll Call** was taken with Supervisors Baker and Wallet present. Supervisor Mark Westrick was unable to attend.

## **Public Comments Concerning Agenda Items:**

**Trisha Murin**, Principal of Jackson Elementary School was prsent to accept a check from the Jackson Township Supervisors Education Fund for \$850.00. The donation is to be used for the purchase of new Kindle Fires for the students.

# **Correspondence:**

**Chairman Baker** read a letter received from the Nanty Glo Public Library requesting a donation for their Annual Fund Drive.

#### Old Business:

(None)

## **New Business:**

Motion Wallet, second Baker to approve contribution to Nanty Glo Public Library for \$500.00. Vote-2 yes.

#### Other New Business:

(None)

#### **Public Comments:**

**Ed Smith** commented on a concern about odor coming from the Sewage Pump Station on Harmony Drive. He requested that the Supervisors contact JETSA and inform them of his complaint and asked for a written response. **Chairman Baker** told Mr. Smith that Mr. George Burkey of JETSA was present and asked Mr. Burkey if he had heard Mr. Smith's complaint. **George Burkey** said he did but nobody else has complained. He also said that his own Daughter lives there and she has not complained about the odors but assured Mr. Smith that they would address his concerns at JETSA's Monthly Meeting the following evening. **Smith** said I hope so because I have complained numerous times to your Board but nothing has been done.

**Cameron Hoffman** asked if they could have a paragraph in the Township's Newsletter explaining about them trying to raise money for a proposed skate park. **Chairman Baker** said they would make room for a paragraph in the Newsletter.

#### Announcements:

Chairman Baker announced, The Board of Supervisors next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, October 31, 2013 at 7:00 pm at the Jackson Township Municipal Building. There will be a Halloween Parade held in Vinco on Sunday, October 27, 2013 at 1:00 pm followed by Trick or Treat until 4:00 pm. Anyone wishing to participate in Trick or Treat Night and welcome Trick or Treaters should leave their porch light on. Free treats will be given out by the Jackson Township Supervisors at the Fire Hall. A Halloween Dance sponsored by the Jackson Twp. Fire Company will be held on Saturday, October 19th at the Jackson Township Fire Hall and a separate Halloween Dance for youth will be held on Saturday, November 2, 2013.

## Adjournment:

Motion Wallet, second Baker to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 am. Vote-2 yes.

Respectfully submitted,

David M. Hirko, Secretary

Saud M. Aliko-